## Search Committee for Dean of Engineering

Next Meeting: Fall 2009

## Status of Search:

On June 1<sup>st</sup>, 2009, the search committee was notified that the Provost had decided to suspend the search for a permanent Dean of the College of Engineering until Fall 2009. Three candidates, Cheng, Pepper and Worek were previously scheduled to interview but due to the storm of May 8<sup>th</sup>, only two of the candidates completed interviews. The interview with Pepper could not be completed during the academic year.

Candidate Cheng has withdrawn his candidacy and accepted the Dean position at his current institution. In Fall 2009, the search will resume with the rescheduling of the Pepper interview and additional interview candidates previously submitted by the Search Committee and approved for interview.

Submitted by: Chris Pearson A/P Staff Council Representative Search Committee for Dean of Engineering

